
On Friday, October 4th, Trisha Cunningham, RCPC member and CEO of NTFB, shared 
the “MOBILE PANTRY IMPACT REPORT” with our Club 

In 2015, RCPC supported the purchase of our first truck for “NTFB’s Mobile Pantry 
Program” to deliver nutritious food, including fresh produce, directly to communities 
with high need. The program was a success and during the height of the pandemic, 
NTFB’s Mobile Pantry program had up to three stops each day providing critical 
disaster relief. 

Throughout its duration, the Mobile Pantry program distributed over 52 Million Pounds 
of Fresh Produce to provide nutritious meals for our neighbors! 

Some of you may have heard that the original trucks from our Mobile Pantry Program 
are now at home with our Redistribution Partners. The need in DFW remains higher 
than pre-pandemic levels, and we are currently distributing about 400,000 meals a 
day. This mobile distribution model uses our new box trucks and tractor-trailers to 
provide large volumes of nutritious food for larger volumes of neighbors we are 
needing to serve today.  

I am thrilled, however, to say the Legacy of our beloved Mobile Food Pantry Trucks, 
that began with the support of the Rotary Club of Park Cities, continue to serve our 
feeding network at “Crossroads Community Services” located at our former 
headquarters oX Cockrell Hill, and “Sharing Life” in Mesquite. 

 

 


